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Request Title: Modifications to WEQ-001 to comply with modifications to 18 C.F.R. 37.6 and 37.7 within Order 890
Comments:  
1. The proposed standard references in several places the term “affiliate” as related to the Transmission Provider.  These references are found in sections: (c)(4), (d)(3), (e)(1)(v), (h)(1), (h)(3), and (i)(1)-(i)(4). The term “affiliate” does not apply to an RTO/ISO such as the Midwest ISO.  
The Midwest ISO recommends additional language exempting ISO/RTO’s from this requirement. The justification for this recommendation can be found in Order’s 890 and Order 676-B.
Order 890 paragraph 414:  The Commission agrees with PJM and Ameren that affiliate posting requirements do not apply to RTOs and ISOs, since they do not have affiliates to transact with.  The Commission also agrees with Entergy that the metrics established for its weekly procurement process are outside the scope of this proceeding.
Order 676-B paragraph 21: We are very pleased that since the issuance of Order No. 676, parties have sought to raise their regional differences at NAESB, and this effort has resulted in consideration of these issues in the revised Coordinate Interchange Standards that we are adopting in this Final Rule.
  For example, the WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange standards have been significantly revised, incorporating regional business practices for the Eastern, Western and ERCOT regions.  NAESB also has voted to add a voting segment for ISOs/RTOs so these organizations can have any variance or other issues related to their business model addressed through the NAESB process.  Having the industry determine such variances is preferable to having these issues raised in individual waiver requests with the Commission.

2. Section (j)(2) requires a monthly posting “as soon as practical” for redispatch data.  
The Midwest ISO recommends removal of this statement to allow the posting “no later than when it sends invoices…”.  “As soon as practical” is a subjective term and can be interpreted quite differently. With the understanding that these standards will be filed with FERC and subsequently approve by FERC we are recommending this ambiguous statement be removed from the recommendation. 

3. The Midwest ISO also recommends that when the proposed changes are approved by EC and then submitted for member ratification that the recommended changes for WEQ 001-1.6 and WEQ 001-1.7 be formatted in a manner similar to the format used in the business practices booklet version 0.  
� See, supra, discussion in P 18.
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